
U R B A N D E S I G N 
Q U A R T E R L Y ISBN 0266-6480 

Issue Number 21 
£1.00 Autumn 1986 



URBAN DESIGN QUARTERLY NUMBER 21 17 

Letters 
Dear Sir 

I was interested to read your editorial in Urban 
Design Quarterly No 20 regarding trends in shopping 
patterns in which you asked for other people's views 
on the subject. For the past five and a half years 
I have been involved in the problem of empty and 
derelict accomodation over shops as part of my work 
first for the DoE and now English Heritage. This 
problem is crucial to the health and character of 
shopping centres, particularly in our historic 
towns. English Heritage has been publicising the 
subject by means of an exhibition which has been 
touring the country since July 1982, and I and 
another member of the Carmission have been giving 
lectures on the problem and possible ways of 
resolving it. 

One reason why I have not so far taken part in the 
activities of the Urban Design Group is because of 
lack of time. Another is indicated in the article 
in Quarterly No 20 entitled "Raising the Standard", 
that "all the primary development decisions which 
determine the composition of a project are usually 
made before an architect is appointed". My general 
impression frcm reading the articles in UDQ is that 
the Group is more interested in the outward 
appearance of development than in a concern about 
the underlying financial and legislative processes. 
The reasons for the "upper floor" problem are 
complex and the disincentives virtually 
overwhelming; I have been trying, as a mere 
architect, to get to the root causes since only by 
doing so can solutions be found. I would be happy 
to contribute a talk on the subject to any relevant 
symposium organised by the Group. 

Yours sincerely 
David Warren 

The Editor replies: 

Dear Sir 

Following the AGM, at which most members seemed 
reluctant to ccmnit themselves to any declaration of 
policy that might conflict with the interests of 
their employers, it has occurred to me that the 
public role of the UDG could be to elucidate the 
real issues underlying various urban development 
controversies, without itself declaring support for 
one side or the other. 

The key to this is to ask, of any specific proposals 
for urban development, "who benefits?". Most 
developments, for instance, are aimed at producing 
profits for investors or votes for politicians, plus 
jobs for the people they employ; but some of these 
developments may also have a spin-off beneficial to 
certain sections of the conmunity and/or to the 
nation as a whle. 

The UDG could use its expertise to produce balanced 
and objective explanations of what these benefits 
are likely to be, and perhaps also to evaluate than 
in comparison with those arising from possible 
alternative developments on the same site. 

In essence, this would be mainly a matter of 
analysing the sort of evidence given at a public 
inquiry, presenting it in a simple and logical form 
capable of being clearly understood by the majority 
of the electorate. In some cases this might be 
followed up by further studies of material coming in 
fran people who had read the original analysis, and 
by comparing the pattern of development in one area 
to those in other areas, so that eventually the UDG 
could come to be seen as the most effective means of 
clarifying all planning issues and so of avoiding 
much of the misleading claptrap of the public 
inquiry system. 

Yours faithfully 

I hope that Mr Warren's opinion of the Group will 
have changed after reading our draft Manifesto, 
which in no way concerns itself primarily with the 
"outward appearance of development". 

David Goodacre 
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Krier proposes to introduce new uses, especially 
housing for 80,000 people, to make Washington a 
vibrant likeable place. These are to be housed in 
3-4 storey buildings to preserve the monumental 
qualities of existing monuments, organised in a 
dense pattern of streets and squares. These would 
be separated into four new districts or quarters by 
the existing central openspaces, in seme cases 
narrowed into boulevards in others transformed into 
lakes (their bottoms covered with white sand to 
reflect light). Each quarter would have its own 
symbolic monument to give it its cwn identity. The 
Capitol, the White House, and the Lincoln and 
Washington monuments perform this role. 

Krier was concerned with the detailed form of these 
new buildings and insisted that new housing should 
be located over two floors of commercial uses on the 
ground and mezzanine floors which will instill a 
sense of life and vitality into both new and 
existing spaces. It would also provide what he felt 
to be a very necessary close inter-mix of housing 
and other uses. 

His second project was a plan for a neighbourhood of 
Berlin bordering Lake Tegel. His overriding concern 
was to fully integrate the large site into its 
context and required new uses with their own new 
context, forming a spatial continuum. The City 
should appear to have grown organically. He was 
most concerned that the proposed new public 
buildings should be spread throughout- the area to 
help structure and make legible the other, 
non-monumental parts. 

Krier's analogy here was a slice of cake ("quartier 
de tarte"). Whereas a slice of cake would contain 
all the qualities of the whole cake apart frcm size, 
so should each neighbourhood contain and promote all 
the qualities of the whole city. He deviated from 
the competition brief which required the segregation 
of housing frcm the central cctmvercial core. 
Instead he spread the buildings of public 
significance across the site, each with a small 
square in front of it as its forecourt, each acting 
as a local landmark and a focus for ccmnunity 
activity. Each cultural/ccnmercial activity was 
segregated out, but formed the focus of smaller 
mixed use developments - urban development as public 
space, not as mega-structure, and with clear meaning 
and a hierarchy of public places. Within this 
structure, horizontal zoning was replaced by 
vertical zoning; below 7m there would be no housing, 
and above it no administration or ccnmerce. Blocks 
would be small thus giving more corners as landmarks 
for choice of route and with continuous public 
spaces linking all the activities in this new 
district. 

In the end, a now ccrnonplace solution of a 
commercial/cultural precinct under one roof 
encompassing all public buildings and with separate 
housing areas won the ccrrpetition. Berlin will 
inevitably be the poorer for that. In the final 
part of his lecture, Krier presented a few schemes 
done by his students at the Architectural 
Association in the mid-seventies. Their aim was to 
re-urbanise public housing estates in London, a 
legacy of the public authority destruction of London 
to which he had previously referred. Like the 
Washington example, albeit on a much smaller scale, 
each scheme was a mending process, filling the 
undeveloped gaps to recreate more traditional 
patterns of streets and spaces with the towers left 
as the necessary landmarks. Such projects are 
nowadays being implemented, but at a time when the 
GLC had only just finished World's End and 
Thamesmead was still under construction, this must 
have been seen as a very radical approach. 

During the debate that followed, Krier's stylistic 
preferences for neo-classicism were challenged. 
More fundamentally his attack on public authorities, 
in preference to market forces, as the key 
destroyers was also challenged. Krier is convinced 
that architecture and urban design are above 
economics and politics, and are on a higher level of 

civilisation. The architect has a moral duty he 
contended, "thou shalt not zone is equivalent to 
thou shalt not kill". The architect/planner must 
have plans that do not allow the murder of the 
vitality of city life. 

But this is the attitude which has made the public 
reject the apparent arrogance of architects and 
planners. Even if the message put across by the new 
traditionalists was the right one, will it be 
believed? Will his approach still be valid at the 
next swing of the stylistic pendulum? Perhaps the 
speaker at the 2010 'Kevin Lynch Memorial Lecture' 
will blame all ills on the neo-traditionalists of 
the 1980' s. But we must have the opportunity to see 
who is right. 

In his thanks, Terry Farrell pointed out that, 
although Krier had had many exhibitions across 
Europe and the USA, his work had never been shown 
here in the UK. He hoped that the Group could be 
involved in the promotion of Leon Kriers first 
British show. 

Lawrence Revill and Sebastian Loew 
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1986 Kevin Lynch Memorial Lecture 
The Annual Lecture series has been inaugurated as 
part of the Group's aim to raise its profile to 
reflect our growing membership and increasing level 
of influence over the attitudes of environmental 
professionals. Eminent Urban Designers will be 
invited to address the Group's members and guests on 
an annual basis. The series will be in memory of 
Kevin Lynch who was one of the Group's earliest, and 
certainly its best known, overseas member. Kevin 
attended the Group's Annual Conference in 1983, 
while on holiday in Britain, and the next evening 
gave an impromptu talk about some of his recent 
projects which turned out to be one of the Group's 
most stimulating and best attended meetings. He 
touched on so many aspects which are so essential to 
all those who are sensitive to the quality of the 
urban environment, but unfortunately he died shortly 
afterwards. It is to the memory of the unique 
contribution that he made to urban design theory and 
practice through his books, his teaching and his 
design projects that this series is dedicated, with 
the blessing of his wife and family. 

It has to be said however that it was perhaps less 
than auspicious that Leon Krier, the first speaker 
to give the Annual Lecture, started by admitting 
that he had not read any of Kevin's books. "Perhaps 
one day I will", he said; and, as the lecture went 
on, it was surprising how complementary their two 
very different approaches to urban design were. 
Particularly their ccmTiitment to forms of urban 
development which evolve from past traditions and 
create legible environments. 

Krier started by attacking "modernists", architects 
and town planners, who rejected traditional values. 
They had only survived for so long in positions of 
power and influence by means of tyrannical, 
autocratic (technocratic?) rule which excluded 
completely any form of tradition. Although their 
pcwer is beginning to wane as a new generation 
reaches these influential levels they still occupy 
many important positions in architectural practices 
and planning authorities. Because of their control 
over the development process, traditionalists have 
been forced into the position of having to justify 
everything that they do. 

This is all too evident in what has happened to 
London, which has been blown apart and largely 
destroyed by the "modernist" principles of urban 
form. Though Krier chooses to live there, there are 
only a few areas which he feels have retained any 
character and even sane of these are under threat. 
Many areas he would not choose to visit, and there 
are some to which he has never been because of their 
total lack of allure. Where does this inalienable 
right to destroy the beautiful areas of our cities 
come from? The impact of this mentality was 
illustrated by Krier with the analogy of art 
restorers. What would happen if the restorers of a 
Benozzo Gosoli painting replaced all the classical 
buildings with new architecture which reflected the 
spirit of its age? Its value as a masterpiece would 
be destroyed. But this is just what modernist 
architects do to the historic fabric of our cities. 
If architects can vandalise cities, why not let art 
restorers do the same to works of art? 

Much of Krier's talk followed a similar format, 
constrasting his traditionalist view with his 
interpretation of the modernist's. In the first 
camp he put the "Cities of Urban Ccrmunities" -
neighbourhoods where all normal activities can be 
performed in a limited space without the 
intervention of mechanical transportation. 
Activities are mutually interdependent and 
ccmnunities self-supporting. The human being 
becomes the benchmark for everything, from the 
proportions of its buildings to the ability of 
people to walk anywhere. Journeys have social 
purpose in their means as well as their ends, 

presenting opportunities to meet others enroute; 
people become actors in the life - the vitality - of 
the city. 
By way of contrast, the second camp contains the 
"City of Zones" - the modernist dream where 
functions are sectorialised for "efficiency's" sake 
and spread over a large physical area, zones of 
specialisation separated from each other and only 
capable of being linked by mechanical means, and 
people travel in social isolation. The concept of 
"city" disintegrates. 

Originally London was a city of villages where 
ccrrmunities were subsumed by the expanding city but 
retained their central roles in people's lives. 
London was not the result of an expansion of a 
multifunction centre like many cities but rather the 
multiplication, the procreation of than. Yet the 
modernist obsession with rationalisation of 
activities and "the mega-structure" has led to the 
aglcmeration of related activities in fewer and 
fewer locations, destroying the structure of the 
city. With the industrial economy seemingly on a 
collision course with nature, we must grasp the 
nettle and reorganise our cities towards 'cities of 
carrmunities', giving than back to pedestrians. 

Krier pointed out that even language today expressed 
anti-city thought and he demonstrated this using 
vogue terms found in European cultures: 

Urbs was contrasted with Sub Urb 
Bourg was contrasted with Faux Bourg 
Lieu was contrasted with Ban Lieu 
City was contrasted with Satellite. 

The modernist words of the right column are all 
second rate, subordinate to those in the left. None 
of the so-called modernist terms had their origins 
with the modern movement, but nevertheless it is 
only during this period that their definition and 
interpretation has acquired a separate meaning frem 
their root words, and they exist separately frcm 
their origins. 

Krier is also very concerned about the structure and 
identity of ccnmunities within the city. He resents 
the usurpation of "monumental" qualities by 
buildings which have no public relevance such as 
office blocks or factories. They no longer form 
identity symbols for parts of cities in the same 
physical, social and cultural sense that churches, 
tewn halls and palaces once did. 

+ ^ AyUt^fr = C^ 
Krier illustrated his attitude by referring to two 
major projects which he has designed. The first, 
which may still be implemented, is a proposal for 
the recolonisation of the Central area of Washington 
DC, a restructuring of the Federal City. He pointed 
out that whereas the centre of the city had a 
daytime (working) population in excess of 40,000, 
only one family actually lives there in a small 
residence known locally as "the White House". The 
rest was a single use governmental area consisting 
of offices and museums in which "City Beautiful" 
principles had created a grand national, but 
inhospitable, monument, its buildings separated by 
expanses of unused space. 
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set in New York in the near future, the city is a 
depressing jungle in which a violent radical 
feminist revolution is taking place. Frcm shabby, 
shuttered interiors, conspiring cells of Women's 
Army guerrillas emerge on to equally shabby 
streets. The city here is a necessary social 
phenomenon, but hardly an inspiring cne. In 
Manhattan, by contrast, New York is celebrated as a 
wonderful bourgeois toy, with stunning panoramic 
views of the skyscraper skyline backed by joyful 
bursts of Gershwin. Manhattan is a friendly grid in 
which two millien people live, work and play. Isaac 
Davis, the character played by Allen, is opposed on 
principle to the motor car, but is able to walk, or 
run, the streets and avenues to see the various 
women with whom he is entangled. New York here is a 
socially supportive city. 

The cinema abounds in oppositions which can be read 
from films in which the city features strongly. 
There is the opposition between conflicting views of 
the city - threatening and evil or full of 
opportunity and joy. There is the opposition 
between city and country - usually with the country 
representing innocence and stability and the city 
representing disorder and corruption. And there is 
the opposition between city and suburb. If 
Manhattan, of Donen's On The Town), is the epitome 
of the good metropolitan life, then Godard's bitter 
Un or Deux Choses que Je Sais d'Elle is its negative 
suburban counter-image. The "Her" of the title is 
both the central character Juliette and the city of 
Paris. Godard's pseudo-documentary essay is an 
exposure of the moral poverty of consumerism, and 
the appalling emptiness of the high-rise suburbia 
which is its archtiectural expression. "A landscape 
is like a face" says Godard in his narration, and 
shows us a bleak raw landscape of prefabricated slab 
blocks, shopping precincts, and half completed motor 
highways. In contrast to the energy of Manhattan or 
On The Town, the dominant mode here is passivity -
in Juliette's prostituted sexual life as in life 
generally. 

A similar thane informs Penelope Spheeris's Suburbia 
(1984), which shows disaffected youth living in 
squalor among conventional Los Angeles suburban 
affluence. This is richly ironic. The youths are 
essentially phonies - punk consumers differentiated 
from their neighbours only in style and method of 
acquistion (theft). And their conservative redneck 
neighbours are just as depraved, if not more so, as 
the puhks. 

The opposition between city and country, their 
archetypal use to express states of depravity and 
innocence, is a theme that the cinema grew up with, 
and was illustrated in the most stunning film in the 
Festival, Murnau's Sunrise (1927). In this parable, 
the idyllic lives of a young farmer and his wife are 
disturbed ("They used to be like children" 
regretfully muses her mother) when he is seduced by 
a sophisticated weman on holiday from the city. The 
farmer is urged by his lover to drown his wife and 
join her in the city, but he cannot quite bring 
himself to do so. The major shift in the film, from 
the country to the city, is achieved by a tram ride 
taken by the farmer and his wife which, as Anthony 
Sutcliffe has observed "formalises the contrast 
between bucolic purity and big-city frivolity". 
However, the film is equivocal about urban values, 
because paradoxically the married couple find a 
renewed happiness (and childlikeness) in that 
frivolity, in wonderful scenes in a funfair, a 
dancehall and a restaurant. But dramatic syirmetry 
demands that they return to the country, narrowly 
avoiding tragedy, and at the end of the film the 
city woman slopes off, defeated. Rural values have 
triumphed, just as they did in a similar recent 
American film, Witness. 
A fascinating glimps of a very different kind of 
film on this same there was given by Colin McArthur 
- the 1939 filme The City, made by the American 
Institute of Plannners, with a carmentary written by 
Lewis Mumford. This was propaganda for a kind of 
agrarian populism. The idyllic life of the classic 

American small town, with its village culture close 
to the natural cycles and rhythms of the country, 
was contrasted with dramatic images of urban 
industry - steel mills and railways, fire and steam 

seemingly representing some kind of fearsome 
inferno. 

At the same time as Sunrise, and Fritz Lang's wholly 
unequivocal picture of depraved and oppressive 
urbanisn Metropolis, another German film-maker, 
Walter Ruttman, was composing an expressionist hymn 
of praise to the modern city in Berlin - Symphony of 
a Great City (1927). This wholly uncritical film 
presents the city as a huge orderly machine, in a 
portrait of 24 hours in its life. The city here 
equals work. Images of movement dominate - cars, 
trams, bicycles, horses, trains, lifts, - floods of 
people fill the streets going to and from work. The 
city manufactures and consumes - rollers, cogs and 
wheels turn - people crow! restaurants and 
theatres. Mechanisation takes command, to borrow 
Mumford's memorable phrase - even the chorus line in 
the theatre has the has the precision and regularity 
of the factory production line. At night, as the 
city sleeps, the mending of the railway tracks 
proceeds. Ruttman' s concern is only with the 
dynamic images of energy and movement. There is no 
interest in social analysis or criticism. The 
bourgeoisie and the working class are presented as 
"natural" components of the city, as are the 
unceasing processes of production and consumption. 
This would be a strange fiction at any time, but 
extraordinary when one considers the reality of 
Germany in 1927. 

Some cities have become cin era tic cliches when used 
by uncritical minds. Urban settings carve ready-made 
with certain anticipated values built-in. 
Washington - location for governmental dealing, 
intrigue and espionage. Paris - frivolous romance 
and good-time affairs. Rcme - serious love amidst 
historical remains. London - cockney cheek and 
indanitability in the face of adversity. The two 
London films in the Festival, Hitchcock's Sabotage 
(1936) and Henry Cornelius's 1948 Ealing comedy 
Passport to Pimlico, both incorporate this cliche, 
but transcend it through the quality of their 
observation. 

In Passport to Pimlico we are presented with an 
image of the village within the city, carried to 
surrealistic lengths when Pimlico is declared a 
foreign country. Here is none of the dark 
metropolitan angst of the urban sociologist Georg 
Sinmel; "The mental attitude of the people of the 
metropolis to one another may be designated formally 
as one of reserve. If the unceasing external 
contact of numbers of persons in the city should be 
met by the same number of inner reactions as in the 
small town, in which cne knows almost every person 
he meets and to each of whom he has a positive 
relationship, one would be completely atomised 
internally and would fall into an unthinkable mental 
condition". Instead here is the romance of the 
enclosed ghetto, with familiar institutions of pub, 
bank and grocer, peopled by friendly and 
mutually-supportive individuals who all know one 
another, and with its own social structure, customs 
and economy. On the adjacent viaduct, railway 
trains pass by going to outlying areas; over the 
rooftops are visible Big Ben and the Victoria 
Tower. These are signs of external institutions, 
but inside the walls is a separate and autonomous 
community. This is family and kinship in central 
London, an urban fairytale in pre-Powell and Moya 
Pimlico. 
Besides London, probably the only other British city 
with a recognisable cinematic identity is Liverpool, 
and in Letter to Brezhnev, which wen the award for 
Film of the Festival, one could perhaps see why. 
Both at the beginning, as the Soviet ship approaches 
the Liverpool skyline at dawn, and at the end, as a 
camera mounted on a helicopter rises over Pierhead, 
one is unavoidably reminded of Manhattan on a small 
scale. The Mersey is not the Hudson, and the Liver 
Building is not the Chrysler Building, but they are 
the nearest British equivalent. 
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The City in Movies 
A secret agent arrives in the outer boulevards of 
the city, having driven all night through 
intersidereal space frcm a distant galaxy. He 
drives to his hotel through empty, menacing streets, 
flashing with electric light. To create Alphaville, 
his grim science fiction ccmic strip city of the 
future, Jean-Luc Godard simply filmed the Paris of 
1965 - choosing locations carefully, shooting mainly 
at night, with no extra lighting, using fast film. 

Every city is a potential gigantic free film set. 
Buildings, streets, squares, parks - all offer 
themselves to the film-maker as ready-made 
locations, with extras freely available. Yet even 
as the director makes use of an actual city as a 
setting for a film, at the same time, deliberately 
or not, he also constructs a cinematic city which is 
a unique creaticn. By selection of locations, 
lighting, camera angles, editing, he creates a 
partial version, an alternative version, or even an 
unrecognisable version of that city, which is 
peculiar to that film. 

This is true of films in which the urban locations 
are not emphasised, taking a subordinate role to the 
action. In The Big Sleep, for example, Howard Hawks 
left a lasting impression of a Los Angeles of 
particular sleaziness and menace, without 
emphasising locale. Where the architecture and 
urban spaces of a city are given prominence, 
deliberately exploited to convey much of the meaning 
of the film, the cinematic city which is constructed 
can be even more extraordinary. The shadowy, 
sinister, baroque Vienna which Carol Reed 
constructed in The Third Man resonates in the 
imagination as a truly mythical place, with only 
limited similarities to the "real" Vienna. 

The recent Birmingham Film Festival consisted of 
films, presented under the title The City 
Experience, which made significant use of urban 
milieux; both a programme of new releases and a 
retrospective series entitled On the Town. 

The film industry and modem urban sociology grew up 
at about the same time, and both were prominent in 
the same two countries - USA and Germany. There are 
parallels between the two disciplines of film and 
sociology in both places, in the ways in which they 
attempt to explain relationships between people and 
between people and places, and the Festival gave one 
the opportunity to see the history of film as urban 
sociology in pictures. Through various 
interpretations of individual cities, films in the 
Festival showed many and contrasting possible images 
of the City, both positive and negative, optimistic 
and pessimistic. 

The most cannon metaphor employed in film is the 
city as jungle, in which creatures fight and 
struggle for survival or power. This is seen most 
clearly in the genre of the urban crime movie (Force 
of Evil, Bom in Flames, Mean Streets - all with New 
York settings). Related to this genre is Bunuel1s 
Los Olvidados, in which Mexico City is a jungle 
where criminals prey on the weak; interestingly, 
both classes live not in but between the city's 
buildings - in shanties, ruins or open sites, as 
parasites upon the proper urban structure. Also 
related, although of an altogether different humour, 
is the new British film Letter to Brezhnev. Here, 
Liverpool is protrayed as a precarious jungle in 
which ruthless girls are out on the prowl for men, 
money, drink and kicks; played for laughs but also 
disturbingly eloquent of urban decline. 

A similar metaphor is the city as battle ground, 
seen explicitly in Rossellini's Rcme, Open City. 
Towards the end of the Second World War, partisans, 
concealed with their weapons among the apartment 
blocks of the inner suburbs, plot and continue their 
fight against the fascists, both German and 

Joe Holyoak 

Italian. The very morphology of the architecture, 
familiar to the residents but unfamiliar to the 
authorities, is part of the key to their success. 
Guerrini, Lapadula and Romano's 1942 Palace of 
Italian Civilisation, the archetypal Italian fascist 
architecture of Mussolini's EUR, makes a fascinating 
symbolic appearance, seen briefly white and 
dreamlike across fields as the partisans ambush a 
Nazi convoy carrying arrested patriots. 

Other cities featured prominently in the Festival 
were London (Sabotage; Passport to Pimlico), Paris 
(Un ou Deux Choses que Je Sais d'Elle; Rien que les 
Heures), Berlin (Berlin, Symphony of a Great City; 
Chinese Boxes), Los Angeles (Blade Runner; 
Suburbia). But clearly the archetypal cinematic 
city is New York. New York, or more specifically 
Manhattan, featured in no fewer than six films, 
including the eponymously titled Manhattan and New 
York, New York. Naturally one expects the premier 
city in the world's largest film-producing country 
to feature heavily in its films. But its 
prominence is not explained merely by that. As the 
classic twentieth century, developing 
contemporaneously with the film industry, New York 
seems to be capable of infinite flexibility of 
interpretation by the film maker; as a sink of 
crime, corruption and poverty; as a magic land of 
opportunity and hope; or as the epitome of all the 
urban values of activity, excitement and 
metropolitan culture. 

The extraordinary cinematic power of Manhattan's 
skyscrapers, seen across the water from Staten 
Island as a single collective image, then close up 
from the Hudson River quayside as huge individual 
white towers enclosing shadowed streets, was seen in 
the title sequence of The Harder They Fall, (1956), 
with Humphrey Bogart and Rod Steiger, shown by the 
critic Colin McArthur in his introduction to the 
Festival. This is the New York which Le Corbusier 
saw in 1935, and one is reminded of the romantic 
fascination which it held for him at the time, 
leading to the publication two years later of "Quand 
les Cathedrales Etaient Blanches". 

Opposing poles of the imagery of New York were seen 
in Woody Allen's Manhattan (1979) and Lizzie 
Borden's Bom in Flames (1983). In Borden's film. 
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A Letter from Birmingham 
You may not yet be aware that Birmingham is one of 
the world's great cities. If so, then you have 
missed a series of double page ads in the Observer 
colour magazine and elsewhere which give us this 
startling fact. One in particular shows no Inner 
Ring Road, no canals, no car factories, but just two 
pages of leafy park. The copy invokes Central Park 
and the Bois de Boulogne, and tells us that 
Birmingham has 4000 acres of park "within minutes of 
the city's bustling centre". This claim has 
surprised several of the city's residents familiar 
with its geography. Anyone bustling out of a train 
at New Street Station is going to have to bustle at 
least three quarters of a mile before he reaches 
even the smallest park. This ad is the kind of 
stunt which makes the advertising executive such a 
well respected figure. 

But it is just part of a big campaign to give the 
city a more international dimension, attracting 
business and tourism. The bid to hold the Olympic 
Games was one element, and Birmingham seemedto have a 
good chance of winning, although to judge by all the 
banners, tee-shirts and other publicity, you would 
think it had wen already. More important still to 
the campaign is the proposed International 
Convention Centre. When the NEC was built in 1976, 
it was an anti-urban gesture, built in the 
half-countryside between Birmingham and Coventry. 
Despite its ccrmercial success, one of the recurring 
criticisms of the NEC is that it brings no secondary 
benefits to the city. Visitors can arrive by 
Inter-City or the Ml frcm London or elsewhere and 
never set foot in the city. 

The International Convention Centre will be 
different, planted right on the edge of the city 
centre, in an area of rundown buildings and empty 
sites which has been blighted for forty years by 
planning indecision. The design, by a consortium of 
Renton Howard Levin Wood and Percy Thomas 
Partnership, is disappointingly ponderous. Despite 
all the stated intentions to create something unique 
to Birmingham, it looks just like all those other 
convention centres, from Denver to Dortmund, bulky 
blocks zapped up with mirror glazing. 

experience of what constitutes a proper urban space 
seans very limited. The model suggests that the 
square serves also as a coach park, but most 
fundamentally, the space is entirely vitiated by a 
radial road, the A456, running right through the 
middle. Does anyone know a major European square 
bisected by a main road? 

With the demise of West Midlands County Council, we 
have not enly lost, in ccrrmon with the other six 
metropolitan areas, the overall planning capability, 
but also several specific environmental 
initiatives. One of than whose loss will be 
regretted is Operation Green-Up, a landscape design 
programme directed at brightening up the county's 
dingiest corners. One of its projects was Green 
Line, a linear improvement programme for the 
Wolverhampton to Birmingham railway line, one of the 
less thrilling routes in this island. It is well 
known that when Queen Victoria travelled it she 
ordered the blinds in her carriage to be lowered. 
It hasn't improved. In collaboration with BR and 
West Midlands Arts, an environmental artist, Kevin 
Atherton has been appointed, and is working an a 
feasibility scheme. 

A place worth visiting in Birmingham is the 
Jewellery Quarter, a square kilometre just north of 
the city centre, where the jewellery and precious 
metal trades are concentrated, housed mainly in 
converted nineteenth century houses and small 
workshops. Declining since 1914, in 1980 an 
adventurous decision made it simultaneously a 
Conservation Area and an Industrial Improvement area 
- some thought paradoxicaly. Since then hundreds of 
thousands of pounds have been given by the City 
Council in grants and loans to businesses to improve 
their buildings, and by the County Council in block 
improvement schemes, and the area has been 
transformed. There is still dereliction and 
scruffiness, a lot still yet to do, but it is an 
object lessen in urban conservation and 
regeneration. 

After the trial of the Miesian tower in London, we 
now have in Birmingham the trial of another American 
variant, the Portmanesque Hyatt Hotel tower. 
Designed by Rentons, and glamourised by the local 
press as "The Crystal Tower", the proposed hotel 
sits next to the Convention Centre site in Broad 
Street. The design is little more than a large 
technical exercise in reflective glazing, lacking in 
intelligible form, scale or proportion. Yet it is 
the building's siting, on the edge of the Gas Street 
canal basin, which has generated most opposition. 
The basin is the best known part of the city's 18th 
Century canal development. It is a hidden, secluded 
place, spoilt by the unnecessary demolition of 
warehouses in the 1970s by the British Waterways 
Board, but still retaining much of its small scale, 
enclosed nature. The Hyatt Hotel, an angular object 
entirely unrelated to any aspect of its context, 
would loom over this enclave, just about finishing 
it off as an enjoyable space. It is amazing that 
the lessons of mindless high rise development of the 
past twenty-five years have still not been learnt. 

Finally, another achievement of which Birmingham can 
be proud is the City Architect' s Department' s 
prograrrme of "enveloping" (accent on the first 
syllable) . This is the method which the city has 
pioneered of large-scale housing renovation, in 
which whole blocks of Victorian and Edwardian 
housing, owner-occupied or landlorded, have their 
exterior envelopes - roofs, chimneys, walls, doors, 
windows, garden walls, etc - renewed in one 
contract. This prograimve, which replaced the 
earlier ineffectual system of individual grants to 
householders, has now upgraded about 11,000 houses 
in the past few years, and has transformed the 
appearance of inner city areas like Balsall Heath, 
Small Heath and Handsworth. 1890s streets now look 
very similar to what they must have looked like 
ninety years ago. 1700 houses are currently 
undergoing enveloping, and the same number are in 
the iirmediate programme for the future. Bill Reed, 
the City Architect for Europe's largest housing 
authority, is fond of grumbling good-naturedly about 
all the publicity given to ccrrmunity architect Rod 
Hackney. Bill considers himself, with some 
justification, Europe's biggest ccrrmunity architect. 

Both the Convention Centre and the Hyatt Hotel are 
intended to front on to a proposed new square. The 
architects' report describes this as an opportunity 
to create a civic square "comparable to seme of the 
major European squares - a significant centre of 
civic and social activities". However, their 
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Regional News 
Since the Urban Design Group was established less 
than 8 years ago it has been fortunate in retaining 
the support of the Polytechnic of Central London for 
botii accatinodation and their support through the 
short course unit for the lecture programmes and 
other activities which have been jointly organised. 

This foundation has allowed the Group to develop a 
reputation for bringing together in a constructive 
way members of the various professions engaged and 
interested in urban design and the built 
environment. It has, however, not unnaturally also 
led to the majority of events taking place in London 
and indeed for the majority of our membership to 
have initially ccme fran London and the South East. 

Of course, regional members have participated 
frequently in the programmes and different areas 
have themselves organised successful lectures, 
visits, weekend forums and even overseas study 
towns. These activities have, however, been limited 
and depended wholly on the enthusiasm and interests 
of key individuals. Certainly in seme regional 
areas there have been no such events and the only 
benefit therefore of the UDG membership is the 
receipt of the Quarterly. 

The fact is that with the membership level now 
approaching 600 and with every prospect of that 
figure becoming 1000 by 1990 it seems inevitable 
that the greatest potential for growth will be in 
the regions. It is also vital to the professions 
that the discussion of urban design issues and 
initiatives is given the widest possible coverage 
for our mutual understanding. 

If the Group is to continue to fulfil its objecive 
of promoting good ccmnunication and understanding 
between the professions then it is desirable that 
all members are offered a local programme of UDG 
activities. 

This suggestion, discussed at the AGM in May and 
subsequently endorsed by the UDG Ccmmittee, will, 
however, demand that a network of regional 
sub-groups be encouraged. Because the most 
successful programmes will in general take place in 
those regions where the greatest enthusiasm and 
commitment exists, regional members must become more 
actively involved in the Group if they want more for 
their annual subscription. 
A number of 'regional co-ordinators' are already 
known to the UDG but their good endeavours could be 
multiplied significantly with additional support. 

The provisional suggestions for a regional 
development programme so far include: 
- Establishing a lead co-ordinator in a minimum of 
six to eight regions according to demand. 

- Encourage each co-ordinator to form a regional 
ccmnittee to organise a local programme of events. 

- Establish a recognised academic base for the 
activities. 

- Develop a future prograirme of weekend forums 
examining regional issues. 

- Consider a regional venue for a future UDG Annual 
Conference. 

If you live and work outside the south east and 
these ideas interest you, and you feel your 
committment to the Group could be greater than at 
present, then in the first instance please write 
with your name, address and interests to Stephen 
Gleave, 19 Kitchener Road, Thornton Heath, Surrey, 
CR4 8QN. It is hoped that the first meetings of the 
regional sub-com nit tee could then take place in the 
New Year. 

News 
UDG ANNUAL CONFERENCE 1987 

For the first time, next year's Annual Conference 
will be held outside London. The proposed topic is 
the "Legacy of the New Towns", and the suggested 
location is Newcastle. 

This move from London represents a positive step in 
the Group's attempt to stimulate UDG activities in 
the Regions, and, if successful, it may be repeated 
in future years. 

A working group has been set up to organise the 
conference, and anyone interested in helping in this 
work should contact Arnold Linden on 01-723 7772 for 
further details. 
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RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS ACCOUNTS FORECAST OF BUDGET FOR 1986-87 
11 May 1985 to 10 May 1986 

Opening 
balance at 
11 May 86 

RECEIPTS 

Subscriptions 
to 10 May 86 
Sales of 
Quarterly 

Interest frcm 
Charities 
Deposit Fund 

1374.25 

1925.18 

18.28 

129.53* 

PAYMENTS 

Printing 
- Quarterly 
- Posters 
- Membership 
information 

- Brochure 
- Word 
processing 

Postage 

Stationery 

Address lists 
and labels 
Bank charges 

811.54 

144.47 

31.91 

129.62 

7.20 

Membership Fees: 396 x £6.00 

Donations: say 

Sales of Quarterly: 

Interest cn Deposit Account: 

Total Forecast Income 

Forecast of Expenditure 

Printing and Distribution 
- Quarterly: £250.00 x 4 
- Events sheets, circular letters: 
- Postage: 425 x 22p x 4 = £374 

425 x 13p x 4 = £221 
- Envelopes: 425 x 1.5p x 8 
- Address labels and amendments: 
- Bank charges: 
- Speakers expenses: 
- Contingencies: 

2376.00 

100.00 

30.00 

150.00 

2656.00 

1000.00 
200.00 
595.00 

51.00 
35.00 
25.00 
200.00 
250.00 

Total Receipts 2072.99 Total payments 1124.74 

Eastern Region 
surplus from 
visit to 
Italian Hill 
Towns 71.98 

Total Forecast Expenditure 

Cash in hand 

2441.00 

215.00 

2656.00 

Leicester Forum 

Eastern Region 
Visit to 

2144.97 

355.90 

2480.87 

MEMBERSHIP 

Leicester Forum 536.13 

1660.87 
Eastern Region 
Visit to 

Net 
1984-85 1985-86 Change 

Bavarian Walled Bavarian Walled Subscribing members 318 396 + 78 
Towns 4228.21 Towns 4228.21 Non-subscribing members 27 29 + 2 
Total All Total All Total Mailing List 345 425 + 80 
Receipts 6709.08 Payments 5889.08 
On 25 July 85, £1,600 
was deposited in The 
Charities Deposit Fund 
and earned the above 
interest. The deposit 
is included in the 
closing balance. 

Credit for 
the Year 

Closing 
balance at 
10 May 86* 

= growth of 23% 
820.00 

6709.08 

2194.25 

5. ELECTION OF COMMITTEE AND OFFICERS FOR 1986/87 

The Chairman reminded the Meeting that Terry 
Farrell, as President, had another year of office, 
and reiterated how fortunate the Group was to have 
him spearheading its endeavours. He thanked and 
congratulated Terry Farrell cn the impact made in 
the first year - which even included publicity in 
the current 'Estates Gazette' - and looked forward 
to even greater things in the second 1 

The rest of the present Ccrmittee were now retiring, 
but offered themselves for re-election, with the 
addition of Despina Katsikakis, who would be taking 
over frcm Alexi Marmot, and David Castle of PCL who 
would be taking over the general liaison between the 
Group and the Polytechnic which was previously 
handled by Arnold Linden. (Arnold had recently left 
PCL for full-time private practice)• 

As it would be preferable to have a minimum of 
twelve Caxmittee members, the Chairman invited ar̂ y 
further nominations. Len Harris was nominated. 

It was then agreed that the following Carmit .ee 
members be elected: David Castle, Philip Cave, Mike 
Galloway, Stephen Gleave, Len Harris, Desp'nn 
Katsikakis, Arnold Linden, John Peverley, Lawre -e 
Revill, Ivor Samuels, Peter Studdert and France 
Tibbalds. 

The Chairman then turned to the matter of Officers. 
The Ccrmittee usually sort out roles amongst 
themselves, but the AGM needs to agree the three 
offices of Chairman, Coimittee Secretary and Hen 
Treasurer. Unfortunately there were problems with 
all three roles this year. 

A few months ago, John Peverley became Chief 
Architect and Planning Officer to the Borough of 
Poole in Dorset. He had kindly agreed to continue 
to manage the financial affairs frcm afar, but this 
was only as a temporary measure until someone 
relieved him of the duty. It was agreed that the 
AGM was happy that he remained Acting Treasurer 
until a replacement was found. The possibility of 
splitting the duties of membership and finance was 
mentioned. 

Francis Tibbalds announced that he was looking to 
step down as Chairman. After a seven year term of 
office, he believed that it would be healthy for the 
Group to have a new face and someone who could 
possibly take the Group into slightly new areas. He 
was also in line to be President of the RTPI in 1988 
(having been elected Junior Vice-President in 
January 1986) and, whilst delighted at the chance to 
promote Urban Design in that place, felt he needed 
to reduce seme of his other carmitments in order to 
do justice to that impending role. 
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Arnold Linden had kindly indicated that he would be 
prepared to take cn the Chairmanship in a couple of 
mcnths (when his new practice had settled down). 
The Coimittee were happy with this arrangement, and 
the AGM duly agreed this position. It was also felt 
that there should be a two year period of office as 
Chairman which could alternate with the President. 
The AGM was advised that John Billingham might be 
prepared to stand for the post in a year or two's 
time. 

6. OTHER BUSINESS 

Stephen Gleave outlined what was proposed for the 
regional promotion and following this the Chairman 
invited questions/ideas/criticisms from the floor. 

Sebastian Loew expressed that the members would be 
happy for an immediate subscription increase, given 
the objectives described and the fact that £10 per 
annum is still a very modest sun. He was thanked 
for his encouragement. 

There being no other business, the Chairman thanked 
members for their attendance and closed the Meeting 
at 19.10 hours. 

Following the formal part of the meeting the Group 
then discussed the paper "Towards a UDG Manifesto". 

URBAN DESIGN GROUP MANIFESTO 
Following this year's AGM on 21 May 1986, there was 
an open debate on the content of the draft Manifesto 
prepared by the Group's Caimittee. The concept of 
the Manifesto was introduced by Ivor Samuels, and 
the audience then split up into smaller discussion 
groups before reporting back to the main meeting 
which was chaired by Terry Farrell. 

The provision of free wine and refreshments helped 
to facilitate a free exchange of views and opinions, 
and the discussion was lively and, on the whole, 
positive. The purpose of the meeting was more than 
just to debate the contents of the Manifesto, but 
also to seek member approval to use it in 
publicising the Group's purpose and activities. In 
fact, it was decided to publish the 1986 Manifesto 
in its present form, subject to the setting up of a 
Working Group of members in order to develop the 
concept further and revise the Manifesto annually. 

Seme names were nominated at the meeting, but any 
other members wishing to participate in this Working 
Group should contact Ivor Samuels at the Oxford 
Polytechnic Joint Centre for Urban Design as soon as 
possible. 

News Diary 
invited to 
year's UIA 
- Building 

INTERNATIONAL UNION OF ARCHITECTS 
XVI WDRLD CONGRESS, BRIGHTON, JULY 1987 

The Urban Design Group has been 
contribute a major session to next 
Conference on "Shelter and Cities 
Tomorrow's World". This occasion presents us with 
an opportunity to present a showcase for the Group, 
with members and past speakers presenting the 
philosophy, strategy and tactics of the Urban Design 
Group to architects from all over the world, and, 
therefore, hopefully boosting our overseas 
membership. 

Will members who have any ideas for this 'showcase', 
or who wish to participate in the organisation of 
the Group's presentation, please contact Arnold 
Linden on 01-723 7772 who will be setting up a 
sub-committee on this item. 

URBAN DESIGN GROUP PREMISES 

AUTUMN PROGRAMME 1986 

22 OCTOBER 1986 
Garden Festivals -
True Rejuvenations? 

12 NOVEMBER 1986 
De-Suburbanisation 

3 DECEMBER 1986 

Urban Landscape in Japan 

Brian Clouston and 
Rodney Beaumont 

John Burrell 

Derek Lovejoy 

All meetings at the Polytechnic of Central London, 
Marylebone Road, London, NW1 and will begin at 6pm. 
Contact Len Harris or Lawrence Revill on 01-226 1234 
ext 3270 or 3274 for details. 

The Group is currently looking for premises to use 
as our central office, meeting place and, perhaps, 
bookshop. Three potential buildings have been 
identified. The first has excellent new technology 
facilities, but is a little inaccessible; the second 
has good meeting facilities, and an attractive 
location; and the third has potential as an Urban 
Design Centre with a shop and exhibition area. 

Depending on the financial requirements, it may be 
possible for the Group to use more than one of these 
options in order to fulfill the different 
requirements. More news on this item soon. 

INTERNATIONAL UNION OF ARCHITECTS, URBAN AND RURAL 
PLANNING WORKING GROUP 

The Urban Design Group has been invited to represent 
the UK on the Urban and Rural Planning Working 
Group, which is one of ten such groups organised by 
the UIA and responsible for liaison and activity in 
particular fields of interest. 

The group meets twice a year and the last meeting, 
which was held in Paris in early September, was 
attended by the UDG's Chairman, Arnold Linden. 
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Infinite Scope! 
That the scope for ccnmunity involvement in urban 
regeneration is infinite was the message resounding 
loud and clear from the Association of Carmunity 
Technical Aid Centres (ACTAC) second national 
Conference held in Manchester Town Hall on Friday 
and Saturday, 20 & 21 June 1986 entitled "Releasing 
Carmunity Initiative In The Inner City'. What is 
needed, however, is to provide the opportunities for 
people to participate in the future development of 
their own neighbourhood, proper funding of projects, 
and better networking amongst support agencies to 
give local communities access to the full range of 
skills required for successful self-help action. 
Carmunity Technical Aid Centres, whilst providing 
the technical and professional expertise required to 
develop land and buildings, need to address 
themselves to providing local carmunities with 
marketing, financial, management and operational 
skills. 

Taking up the theme of 'Partnership' as advocated 
most recently by His Royal Highness the Prince of 
Wales (but also by the Church, the Town and Country 
Planning Association and the Association of 
Metropolitan Authorities), Neil Wallace, the 
Chairman of ACTAC and Co-Ordinator of Carmunity 
Design Service, Cardiff, said that for the ccrmunity 
to be an effective partner in urban regeneration 
initiatives, with an active and positive role to 
play in the process, access to professional and 
technical assistance is vital, in addition to more 
financial resources being made available and better 
co-ordination of policies. 

Wallace called for more ccnmunity technical aid 
centres to be established in all parts of the 
British Isles to support ccnmunities in their 
initiatives. He said that, "the major funding for 
ccmnunity technical aid must come predominantly frcm 
statutory resources. This is inevitable and 
legitimate since, by aiming to service those in 
greatest need, it cannot be self-financing: like 
legal aid, it is a public service. Like many 
organisations in the voluntary sector, funding -
both for ACTAC and local CTACs - is ad hoc, 
insecure, insufficient and short term. To avoid 
staff time being constantly swallowed up in frantic 
searches for finance at the expense of the work 
progranme, permanent, long term financial support 
from the public purse for core funding is essential 
to sustain work and to develop the service 
effectively. These resources will then provide the 
basis for the attraction of additional funding for 
ccnmunity initiatives from private and charitable 
sources". 

He challenged the Government and the major political 
parties to acknowledge the contribution of the 
ccmnunity technical aid movement by introducing 
enabling legislation to encourage the establishment 
of more Centres and core funding to enable them to 
survive. 

Ward concluded however that, "The problem is not 
one of political or professional indoctrination, but 
of our own technical competence. For example, we 
learn frcm the recent excellent book about the 
Weller Street Co-op in Liverpool that the 
professionals were learning on the job, just as 
their clients were. The lesson of technical aid in 
all fields is the need for the technicians to become 
technically competent, if they are really going to 
perform the task of releasing community initiative". 

On Friday delegates, who comprised a mix of 
representatives of carmunity and tenants 
organisations, local Councillors, voluntary 
organisations, professionals, and catmunity 
technical aid workers, visited a section of 
ccnmunity projects in Manchester all of whan had 
received support from Manchester based ACTAC 
members, Ccmnunity Technical Aid Centre, Manchester, 
Carmunity Regeneration and Design Co-operative. 
Members of their client group® were on hand to 
outline their projects, and how they had been 
achieved. 

At the Civic Reception hosted by Manchester City 
Council for ACTAC members and delegates, both the 
Chair of the Council, Councillor Kath Robinson and 
the Chairman of the Planning Ccnmittee, Councillor 
Arnold Spencer expressed their support of the 
valuable contribution that ccnmunity technical aid 
services are making in the City. Councillor Spencer 
admitted that the Council did not always knew best 
and said that, "Ccmnunity and residents groups now 
have access to independent technical advice and 
assistance and are well able to put their case 
forward competently and clearly to the City 
Council". 

Established by the Town and Country Planning 
Association in 1979, the Ccnmunity Technical Aid 
Centre (CTAC) Manchester provides independent 
technical advice to residents, voluntary and 
carmunity groups who wish to carry out and be 
directly involved in their own building and 
landscaping projects or who wish to present an 
effective case to decision makers. Since 1979 CTAC 
in Manchester has assisted more than 600 groups and 
individuals. 

For more information contact Christine Bailey or 
Martin Mounsey, Development Officers, ACTAC, The 
Royal Institution, Colquitt Street, Liverpool, LI 
4DE or telepihone 051-708-7607. A national Directory 
of ACTAC members is available priced £5.50 
(inclusive of p & p). 

Christine Bailey 

Colin Ward in his keynote speech, "Enabling : giving 
people a chance" said that 'releasing' is the 
keyword. Ward postulated that reasons for the 
decline of the traditions of self-help and mutual 
aid in this country were the grewth of the 
authoritatian social tradition which puts its faith 
in the monolithic state, professionalism, and the 
fact that standards and legislation have become too 
complicated. Quoting Ivan Illich on the 
professionalisation of knowledge he said that, "It 
makes people dependent on having knowledge produced 
for them Over confidence in better knowledge 
becomes a self-fulfilling prophesy. People first 
cease to trust their own judgement and then want to 
be told the truth about what they know. 
Overccnfidence in better decision making first 
hampers people's ability to decide for themselves 
and then undermines their belief that they can 
decide". 
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Docklands. It had also been agreed that there 
should be a UDG representative cn the proposed LDDC 
'Design Forum'. 

Secondly, the Group was instituting an Annual 
Lecture, in memory of Kevin Lynch. Kevin Lynch was 
cne of the Group's most distinguished overseas 
members. The first lecture would be held cn 28 May 
1986 at 6pm in the Chemistry Lecture Theatre at 
University College London. There would be an 
entrance fee of £1.00. 

Thirdly, the Chairman invited members to sign up for 
this year's Annual Conference entitled 'White Collar 
Factories' which would be held on 26 June. The 
Conference would be chaired by Charles Knevitt of 
the Times, and the Rt Hen Kenneth Baker was hoped to 
be among the speakers. Places would need to be 
restricted to 100 delegates. 

Fourthly, the Group would be participating in 
another all-day Conference on 18 June. This was the 
"Who Plans London Now?" conference arranged in 
conjunction with the RIBA London Region, the London 
Branch of the FTPI and the SE Chapter of the 
Landscape Institute. The Group was very pleased to 
be involved in such an event which brings together 
the different professions involved in Urban Design. 

Fifthly, the Weekend Auturm Regional 
Conference/Forum was proposed to be organised in 
Gloucester this year. Stephen Gleave, who deals 
with Regional Matters on the UDG Ccrrmittee would be 
invited to speak on this later. 

Sixthly, the Chairman gave notice that facilities 
are being provided for the Group to stage an event 
for 400 people at the UIA World Congress in July 
1987 in Brighten. 

Finally, on the "agenda" for the next year will be a 
new progranme of talks, Urban Design Quarterlies, 
and closer liaison with the press. It was very 
pleasing that Charles Knevitt had recently become a 
member to join Kathy Stansfield as our other 
journalist member. The Group was also hoping to 
reactivate regional activity in order that the 
emphasis of the Group was not solely around London. 

Once again thanks were due to a great number of 
people and their organisations - members; guest 
speakers; PCL for accomodation, Conference 
organisation, mailing, printing, etc; Arnold Linden 
for so efficiently liaising between the Group and 
PCL; the press for advertising our activities; and 
the outgoing Ccrrmittee for yet another year of 
patience, stamina and unpaid hard work in the cause 
of promoting Urban Design. 
4. TREASURER'S REPORT 

The Chairman invited the Honorary Treasurer and 
Membership Secretary, John Peverley to present his 
Report and thanked him for once again keeping the 
Group's members records and financial affairs in 
good order. 

Although about £6,700 passed through the Group's 
account during the financial year 1985-86, about 
£4,230 of that was directly related to the very 
enterprising Eastern Region visit to Bavarian Walled 
Towns. This £4,230 was a direct payment into and 
out of the account. 

The main receipts into the account (see left-hand 
column of table at end of this report) were members' 
subscriptions, which amounted £1,925, about £450 up 
on last year. Sales of the Quarterly brought in 
£18, almost exactly the same as last year, and 
interest from bank deposits brought in about a 
further £130, which represented a new source of 
income into the account. 

The main payments out of the account (see right-hand 
column of table) were as usual related to the 
printing and distribution of the Quarterly and other 
members information, which amounted to just over 
£1,120, an increase over last year of about £135. 

To the columns of Receipts and Payments must also be 
added a surplus of just over £70 from last year's 
Eastern Region visit to Italian Hill Towns. 
However, to counteract this, the Weekend Forum held 
at Leicester made a loss of about £200, in spite of 
the fact that it was considered to have been a great 
success. 
Excluding the Eastern Region Visit to Bavarian 
Walled Towns, this brings the total Receipts in 
1985-86 to £2,480 and the total payments to £1,660, 
giving a credit for the year of £820, an increase of 
£175 over last year. 

A forecast has been made of next year's expenditure 
based on: 
1. a continuation of our present level of 

activities; 
2. increases in cost in line with inflation; and 

3. continued support frcm our present number of 
subscribing members. 

On this basis, total costs should be of the order of 
about £2,440 and total income about £2,650, giving 
an operating balance of about £200. 

It is therefore proposed to retain the annual 
membership fee at £6.000. This will be the fourth 
year in succession that it has been held at this low 
figure. 

Hcwever, it must also be said that the Executive 
Ccnmittee are also seriously considering expanding 
the activities and influence of the Urban Design 
Group and the expansion of the Group's affairs into 
the Regions. 

These proposals will be under detailed discussion 
during the Autumn of 1986, but it is inevitable that 
a higher profile and an expanding influence must 
result in a higher membership charge, more in line 
with other comparable groups. 

When the direction in which the Group may develop 
has been more fully worked out, a costed programme 
of growth will be drawn up and presented to a 
Special General Meeting of the Group. This will 
also include proposals for increasing the annual 
membership fee which, if approved, will take effect 
frcm 1 June 1987. 

On the subject of Membership, there were 345 on the 
Mailing List at the end of the 1984-85 financial 
year. There are now 425 on the Mailing List,* an 
increase of 80 members, which represents a 24% 
increase in membership. 

As reported last year, the strength of the Urban 
Design Group, and the ability to which it can 
prcmote its aims and objectives, and influence a 
wider public, depend to a large extent on the size 
and strength of the membership and the financial 
support it can provide. 

Any help that the membership can give to spread the 
news of the Urban Design Group, and to encourage 
people to join, will obviously be of great help in 
establishing a stronger financial base for the 
Group, which is essential if we are to prcmote its 
aims and objectives more effectively in the future. 
* At the end of July 1986, the numbers on the 

Mailing List had increased by a further 42, from 
425 to 467 in a period of only 10 weeksI 
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1986 Annual General Meeting 
The seventh Annual General Meeting of the Urban 
Design Group was held at 18.15 hours on Wednesday 21 
May 1986 at the Polytechnic of Central London, and 
was chaired by the Group's founding Chairman, 
Francis Tibbalds. The proceedings followed the 
Agenda published on the handbill and the following 
business took place before a total of thirty-three 
members. 

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Apologies for absence were received from Peter 
Studdert, Keith Ingham and Bill Tavemor. 

2. MINUTES OF THE LAST ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
21 MAY 1985 
(Published in Quarterly No 18 : September 1985) 

There were no ccrrments or questions relating to the 
previous AGM and the Minutes therefore were accepted 
as a fair and true record. 

3. CHAIRMAN'S REPORT 

Francis Tibbalds began the proceedings by 
introducing Terry Farrell, the UDG President, and 
John Peverley, the Treasurer and Membership 
Secretary. He was delighted to report that the past 
year had been a ' landmark year1 for the Group with 
an increase in membership since the last AGM of 
approximately 25% bringing the current (paying) 
membership to almost 400. The Group had received 
considerably more publicity in the press and on 
television and new had a generally 'higher 
profile' . Much of this coverage had been due to the 
energy of the President, Terry Farrell, in promoting 
the UDG at every opportunity. 

The Group continued to have a very strong and 
enthusiastic Carmittee and had been able to add to 
the range of established activities. 

The Group had continued its regular programme of 
London-based talks which had been organised by 
Lawrence Revill. These included: 

... Reg Ward & Christopher Benson on "Docklands 
Revisited" 

... Bill Hillier on "Space Syntax" 

... Ian Bentley & Paul Murrain on "Responsive 
Environments" 

... Price Low & Cullen on "Townscape" 

... Richard Burton on "Caimunity Urban Design 
Assistance Teams" 

... Louis Hellman on "The Ealing Centre" 

... Graham King on "Urban Design in Context" 
All these talks had again been integrated into the 
CPD (Continuing Professional Development) Programme 
for Planners run by the London Planning Schools, the 
Royal Town Planning Institute and the Association of 
London Borough Planning Officers. 

The Group's Annual One-Day Conference held last June 
was a successful event. It investigated the legacy 
of post-war housing estates and the day's 
proceedings were recently published. The event 
attracted both press and television coverage. It 
was a well organised Conference, for which the Group 
must thank Peter Studdert and Arnold Linden. 

The range of meetings was extended this year beyond 

the usual regular UDG open meetings. Terry Farrell 
gave two separate talks on urban design at both the 
Royal Institute of British Architects and the Royal 
Town Planning Institute. Terry Farrell and others 
also participated in a one day seminar in November 
1985 arranged by the UDG as part of Croydon's "Time 
for Design Initiative". Francis Tibbalds helped to 
organise a CPD course for planners on "Urban Design 
Skills" at the Polytechnic of Central London. This 
course was one evening a week for a duration of 
eight weeks and involved both talks and practical 
studies. It appeared to be a successful project, 
and so PCL are re-running the course, although 
Francis Tibbalds has had to opt out due to other 
carmittments. 
There have been a number of other activities which 
have been undertaken or considered by the Group. 

Francis Tibbalds, as Chairman of the UDG, was 
invited to participate in adjudicating both the L B 
Tower Hamlets Design Awards competition, and the 
' Streetscape' competition which had bean organised 
by 'Local Government News' . This extension of 
duties was a 'first' for the Group. 

Over the past year there have been a number of 
discussions with the TCPA about possible merging 
and/or sharing of facilities. However, for the time 
being it was decided that the Group should keep its 
independance. 

A lot of thought had been given to the future of the 
Group and hew it could be brought to the size and 
stature that it would afford a secretariat and seme 
permanent facilities. The proposal for a Manifesto 
(which was discussed after the AGM), came directly 
from these discussions. Included in the original 
discussions was the consideration of establishing an 
'Urban Design Centre' at some time in the future. 

The Eastern Region continued to flourish and is 
still most enterprising. Earlier this month they 
organised a trip to study Bavarian walled towns. 

Under the editorship of Mike Galloway, the Group had 
published two normal issues of the Quarterly (No 18 
dated September 1985, and No 20 dated April 1986) 
together with a special double issue covering the 
1985 Conference. 

The Quarterlies were very hard work to produce. 
They required enormous goodwill and effort by 
writers, editor, the Chairman's office's 
word-processing staff and PCL's printers. The Group 
was looking at ways of streamlining the process and 
investing in its own equipment, but was still sane 
way from being able to guarantee the meeting of 
publication dates at exactly three month intervals. 
Nevertheless, the Quarterlies are always produced to 
good quality and have attracted many carpi invents. 

A major membership drive was underway, and John 
Peverley would give the full details later during 
the Treasurer's Report. 

Three UDG members were re-elected for the 1986/87 
RTPI Council. They were John Anderson, John Collins 
and Francis Tibbalds. Ann Goring and Walter Bor 
were already on the Council until the end of 1986. 

The Group held a very successful Weekend Forum in 
Leicester. It was hoped that the Forums would be 
repeated in future at other regional venues. 

After the outline of the past year, Francis Tibbalds 
then went en to examine the future. Firstly, the 
London Docklands Development Corporation had 
suggested a programme of continuous ' updates' which 
could be held every 9-12 months. The next talk was 
currently being arranged, and it would place in 
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A Tale of Two Cities? 
The prospects for London's environment after the 
GLC was tire topic under discussion at a one day 
conference, jointly organised by the RIBA, UDG, 
RTPI and Landscape Institute, entitled 'Who Plans 
London New?' In his welcoming address, the RIBA 
President, Larry Rolland, stressed the importance 
of the cooperation between all the various 
professional groups in organising the conference, 
and that he is dedicated to such collaboration 
between the professions. 

As expected, the discussion during the day fell 
into two camps; those who were for the abolition of 
the GIG and those who were against (ie. 
Conservative and Labour respectively). The 
speakers frcm Conservative boroughs felt that the 
new local government system would be simpler and 
quicker and would also allow more local control 
over local issues. Whereas, the Labour boroughs 
were concerned that it would lead to chaos and 
confusion and would result in greater central 
Government control over local Government in London. 

The Minister of State for the Environment has new 
written to the Borough Councils (via LPAC) setting 
out the Government's current thinking on the 
forthcoming Strategic Planning Guidance, and has 
asked for their ccrrments. In his letter, he lists 
a series of specific topic areas which will be 
covered in the Guidance; 

(1) The general level of future housing provision 
in each borough. 

(2) The future provision for new ccrrmercial and 
industrial developments. 

(3) The relationship between transport and land 
use. 

(4) The Green Belt and open land. 

(5) Minerals. 

(6) URBAN DESIGN. 

Both of the political camps have gone as far as to 
set up their own organisational quangos, in an 
attempt to fill the gap left by the GLC. The 
London Boroughs Association consists of the outer 
(Conservative) boroughs and the Association of 
London Authorities has been set up by the inner 
(Labour) boroughs; and there has always been 
SERPLAN which (supposedly) coordinates the planning 
of the South East Region. In addition, there is 
now the London Planning Advisory Conmittee which 
has been set up the DoE to advise the Secretary of 
State on planning matters in London, and consists 
of a representative frcm each London Borough 
Council. However, LPAC has no executive powers and 
can only spend money if two-thirds of the ccrrmittee 
agrees (ie. 22 out of 32 members) - which is 
virtually impossible when there are so many 
conflicting interests between the member 
authorities. With so many different groups now 
being set up to plan London, it is no wonder that 
many observers feel that the Government's main aim 
is to 'divide and rule' - only time will tell if 
this is the case. 

Although the inclusion of urban design in his 
strategic guidance is very laudable, his idea of 
the scope of urban design is not. He is mostly 
concerned with inter-borough cooperation on the 
management of the major open spaces which straddle 
borough boundaries and, especially, with the 
preservation of 'historic and important views' next 
to the River Thames. He also proposes a 
re-assessment of the GLDP high buildings policy and 
Thamesside planning guidance. 

V 7 

The boroughs' reaction has so far been mixed, but 
Southwark have made a detailed reply giving a list 
of topics on which further guidance is necessary. 
Although Southwark do not specifically mention 
Urban Design, their approach to the problem is much 
closer to the principles of Urban Design than the 
DoE's. There is a definite need for Strategic 
Urban Design in London, and this need is much wider 
in context than the 'lip-service' proposed by the 
Government. We will just have to wait and see if 
the Minister amends the thinking behind his 
guidance, but I suppose we should be grateful that 
Urban Design is at least involved in the process. 

Mike Galloway 
Of far more concern, perhaps, was the prediction by 
Ray Michael (Head of Planning at the London Borough 
of Hackney) that the proposed arrangements will 
lead to the creation of a gulf between the rich and 
poor. London will be split into two separate 
cities; the impoverished inner city and the 
affluent suburbs. There will be a return to 
'market place' planning where financial muscle 
arbitrates between conflicting interests and 
determines the location of investment and 
development. 
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- new buildings to repair the tooth and gap 
appearance of parts of the street. 

- a new terminal building at the north end of the 
street - a new tower as part of a new students 
union building. 

The transformation of these areas depends largely on 
our ability to turn round the images they present to 
the outside world, but the natural suspicion that 
surronds the activities of Councils prevents them 
frcm accomplishing this easily. As I said in my 
sumiing up "A council produces propaganda; a CUDAT 
can produce good publicityl" 

Finally, the Group has offered whatever help it can 
to this initiative which I am sure reflects the 
views of much of the membership. I hope we will 
hear much more of the activities of CUDiATs in the 
future. 

Lawrence Revill 

- a facelift scheme for the backs of shops facing 
the dual carriageway. 

- a series of site development briefs. 

None of these are particularly new or radical 
ideas. What distinguishes them is that they are the 
product of an intimate dialogue between professional 
advisers and the ccnmunity over a very short time 
which could never result frcm a planning exercise 
initiated by the City Council. The people were able 
to see instant products frcm their participation 
rather than undergo the administrative delays which 
inevitably effect Local Authority decision making. 
Richard was convinced that local planning decisions 
needed to be taken at such a level of involvement of 
local people and that the scale of operation of many 
councils is too great for most people to relate to 
or canprehend and for most issues is irrelevant to 
the problems and issues to be addressed. 

The six month period before the CUDAT's revisit 
expires soon and the team has been invited to 
return. We hope to be able to report more fully 
later what progress has been made. Richard knew 
that the Group had prioritised the proposals and was 
pursuing many of them vigorously. The Church had 
reviewed the disposal of its land for housing to 
meet local needs, the police have clamped down on 
prostitution; the City engineer has reinvestigated 
the provision of pedestrian links across the dual 
carriageway and is being pressed to use part of the 
underused road space for parking in the short term 
and development later; the City Council is looking 
at means and funding to initiate the facelift and 
environmental improvement proposals for the shopping 
street. 

The audience at this meeting of the UDG was scmewhat 
smaller than usual, probably because Christmas was 
just around the comer, but the discussion which 
followed Richards talk was lively with so many 
useful contributions frcm the floor. Despite being 
Council employees, many of than recognised the value 
of the project for cutting through the inertia and 
red tape which appeared to have influenced recent 
history and much of the discussion revolved around 
the fact that local carmunities often lost out in 
the bureaucracy and in-fighting between Council 
Departments. Decisions about local problems are 
taken too remotely frcm the people effected. 
Though the efforts of some Councils to rectify this 
through decentralisation were recognised, albeit a 
little sceptically. But it was the ability of such 
groups to operate outside the establishment, free of 
political constraints which captured our 
imagination. 

sr. M R y 
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CUDATS 
COMMUNITY URBAN DESIGN ASSISTANCE TEAMS 

A talk given to the Group en 18 December 1985 by 
Richard Burton, Partner in Ahrends Burton and 
Koralek 

Richard Burton's architectural practice is well 
known for its widely respected work and, of course, 
for the controversy surrounding their proposals for 
the National Gallery extension. Much less widely 
known, but perhaps an area where his views coincide 
a little more closely with those of HRH Prince 
Charles, is his involvement with the RIBA's 
Ccnmunity Urban Design Assistant Teams initiative, 
part of the Institute's increasing activity in the 
Ccnmunity Architecture sphere. 

Richard said that his involvement stormed from 
simple origins - from his own concern about the 
state of architecture, particularly its image among 
members of the public and its relevance to their 
everyday lives. It also arose from his conviction 
that the solution of urban design problems required 
a multi-disciplinary approach not unlike that 
adopted in his own practice. Arid he was also 
concerned that ordinary people were becoming 
divorced frcm the development process, the scale and 
complexity of many schemes is beyond most people' s 
experience. 

ABK's experience in a housing scheme in Basildon in 
the 1970s shewed the value of involving the 
community fully in decision-making en the basis that 
experiencing situations together, clients and 
consultants, and sharing all available information 
was more likely to result in a sensitive product. 
The Basildon project has turned out to prove the 
point. 

In the USA, the inner city riots of 11 years ago, 
which were a massive reaction to the deprivation and 
degradation of city life among the poor, led to the 
setting up of RUDATs (regional, rather than 
carmunity). Architects and planners offered their 
services to these strife-torn carmunities to help 
them articulate and realise solutions to their 
environmental problems at not inconsiderable 
physical risk to themselves in many cases. But 
their activity led to a hastened healing of wounds 
and a steady reversal of the image presented by 
these inner areas which influenced their social and 
economic life. It was this model which the CUDAT 
programme set out to emulate. 

The St Marys area of Southampton put itself forward 
and was seleced as the first CUDAT project. It is a 
neighbourhood of approximately 1800 people based 
around an old established shopping street and the 
city's only market but severed from the rest of the 
city by a dual-carriageway road built to serve the 
docks, since abandoned, and sandwiched between it 
and an industrial area fronting the River Itchen. 
It is a carmunity which felt rather left out of city 
life and was in a steady state of decline and 
decay. This was exacerbated by the encroachment of 
a red-light district from the north and the closure 
of businesses in the High Street. 

The local vicar, Canon Milner, formed a group to 
identify the area's problems and to seek solutions. 
Rod Hackney visited the area to offer advice but 
found himself in conflict with the City Council. 
Nothing much happened. So Richard Burton was 
invited to chair the first CUDAT to help realise 
solutions with a multi-disciplinary approach. The 
CUDAT depended cn a joint invitation from the city 
and ccnmunity, duly received, would receive no fee 
and gave a guarantee that no members of the CUDAT 
would benefit frcm subsequent ccnmissions. They 
were guests of the local ccnmunity there to offer 
advice. 

Richard Burton helped form an enlarged steering 
group with representatives not only of the local 
catmunity but councillors, members of the planning 
department, the education authority, market traders 
and shopkeepers. These met over a five month 
period. 

Then, on the basis of a £5,000 grant frcm the RIBA, 
he selected his team: an architect planner, a 
sociologist, a traffic engineer, and an economist. 
This group then set about getting publicity and 
generating ideas prior to a "brain storming" weekend 
in the area. This depended cn goodwill in an air of 
suspicion which improved greatly as the project 
progressed, particularly through the preparation of 
a background report by a full-time researcher funded 
by the grant. 

Many recent changes in the area had disrupted the 
continuity of its heritage, the way of life and 
patterns of activity of the past. There was a lack 
of proper linkage with the rest of the city which 
inhibited the carmunity's ability to participate 
fully in the life of the city. It was no longer a 
fully integrated part of its social life. 
The three-day weekend, the focus of the project, 
started with a well attended meeting cn Friday night 
which received the analysis report and a message of 
support from HRH. The main issues were debated and 
agreed. 

The second public meeting on Saturday lasted all 
day, including a walkabout, and dealt with more 
specific issues. The team then withdrew to embark 
on a 24-hour stint aimed at producing some solutions 
which could be implemented. These were then 
reported to the steering group prior to a further 
public meeting on Sunday evening. There the 
proposals were received with great enthusiasm and 
were accepted in principle; the group itself was to 
set priorities for implementation. All of this was 
their own responsibility; the team would not be 
around to help and vrould only return after six 
months to see how things had progressed. 

The report proposed three major and overriding 
objectives for the future of the area: 

- a stronger sense of ccnmunity 
- boosting the economy, especially a specialisation 
of available shopping 

- broadening the structure of the population. 

Each of these attracted a separate chapter 
containing a full range of proposals implementable 
over short and long term periods. For example, in 
order to improve the environment of the main 
shopping street, the CUDAT proposed: 

- a new Heart for the Street - a space connecting 
the market and a youth club across a pedestrian 
priority section of the road. 
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Editorial 
Have you noticed how many job advertisements now ask 
for an "Urban Designer"? But do the employers know 
what it means, what they will be getting, or even 
what they want from an urban designer. Most 
employers seem to think the Urban Designer's concern 
about the quality of the urban environment is 
exclusively visual. Although this may be partially 
true for seme architect/planners, it is not the 
basis of urban design. 
The urban environment is not so much a collection of 
buildings as it is an interconnected system of 
spaces. It is this spacial organisation which 
orders the movement of people through a city and, 
therefore, determines how they live in and 
experience that city. Therefore, although buildings 
are important (in that they create spaces between 
them and provide the visual setting for these 
spaces), it is the structuring of the spacial system 
which places an indeliable and permanent character 
on a city and its inhabitants, and not the 
architectural styles of the buildings.In our image of 
a city, its the spaces and not the buildings that we 
remember. 

Contents 
EDITORIAL 2 

CUDATS 3 

A TALE OF TWO CITIES ? 5 

1986 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 6 

INFINITE SCOPE 10 

REGIONAL NEWS 11 

A LETTER FROM BIRMINGHAM 12 

THE CITY IN MOVIES 13 

1986 KEVIN LYNCH MEMORIAL LECTURE 15 

LETTERS 17 

Moreover, each city or area within a city, can 
establish a character or image unique to itself, 
which sets it apart from other urban areas. The 
good urban environments are those which develop this 
attribute of self-identification, they are not 
necessarily beautiful in the classically accepted 
sense, but they are often exciting, bright and 
attractive in a charasmatic manner. They become 
more than just somewhere to live and/or work, they 
take on a life of their own. For it is the vitality 
and energy of the local inhabitants which give an 
urban environment life, colour and activity and, if 
they can identify with it and make it their own, 
give it a QUALITY beyond anything that architecture 
on its own can. 

Urban quality, therefore, cannot be classified into 
good or bad. An urban area either has quality or it 
does not. Quality means 'having an essential or 
distinguishing characteristic', and when people 
complain about an urban environment it is usually 
because it has no essential character or it has been 
changed in a way which destroys its character. 

Urban design, in my opinion, is concerned primarily 
with urban quality. That is to say, with the 
spacial organisation of a city and hew people move 
through and perceive it, with the image and 
character of that city and with the ability of the 
local population to identify with it and give it 
life. I doubt whether minor changes in the 
architectural detailing of a new development has any 
real effect on the quality of our cities. 

Mike Galloway 

If you have any thoughts on this or any other topic, 
please write to the Editor. 
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STUDY TOUR, SPRING 1987 - TOWNS AND VILLAGES OF CASTILE 

Eastern Region is organising a study tour of this part 
of Central Spain from the 2nd to the 10th May 1987. 
We shall visit Burgos, Toledo, Segovia, Avila and a 
number of other historic towns and villages, not for-
getting the Escorial Palace. The cost will be £260 
inclusive of travel and accommodation. Further 
details from Alan Stones, Fullerthorne, Church Street, 
Kelvedon, Essex C05 9AH, or telephone (0245) 352232 
Ext.299. 


